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As a Sheriff's Department employee, you are legally required to report known or suspected cases of 
both child abuse or neglect, and elder/dependent adult abuse or neglect, that are observed by you or 
reported to you in your capacity as a Sheriff's Department employee, or within the scope of your 
employment. All employees of local law enforcement agencies are "mandated reporters," regardless of 
assignment or position. Sheriff's Policy and Procedure sections 6.17 and 6.19 are being revised to 
include Professional Staff and their duties as provided by Penal Code sections 11165.7, 11166 and 11167 
(relative to child abuse and neglect), and Welfare and Institutions Code section 15630 (relative to elder 
and dependent adult abuse and neglect). For definitions and examples of what can constitute abuse and 
neglect, refer to these code sections and the current Policy and Procedure sections attached to this 
training bulletin. This bulletin describes your reporting requirements.  

Child Abuse and/or Neglect Reporting 

If you observe a crime in progress, report it immediately to a sworn department member or call 911.  

All incidents or suspected incidents of child abuse and/or neglect that are observed by, or reported to, 
Professional Staff in their capacity as a Sheriff's Department employee or within the scope of that 
employment, shall be reported to any police, sheriff or county welfare department. This reporting must 
take place immediately or as soon as practically possible. If you call San Diego Child Welfare Services' 
(CWS) hotline and have to leave a message, be specific in your description of what you saw or heard. 
Your name, business address and telephone number must be included with your report; however, your 
identity is confidential and may only be disclosed to agencies receiving or investigating mandated 
reports. Your identity can not be disclosed to the Sheriff's Department as your employer, except with 
your consent or a court order.  

A Suspected Child Abuse Report (Form SS-8572) must also be completed and forwarded to any police, 
sheriff or county welfare department. Complete all sections of the form to the best of your knowledge. 
Make and keep a copy of the form for your records. Calling the CWS hotline, completing the form, and 
submitting it to sworn member of the Sheriff's Department will fulfill your duties as a mandated 
reporter. A sample of the form is attached to this training bulletin and is also available on the Sheriff's 
Home Page  References and Resources  Resources  Mandated Reporter Child Abuse Form.  

Steps to Reporting: 

1. Call the Child Welfare Services' 24-hour hotline at 858-560-2191, or any police or sheriff 
department (this call must take place immediately, or as soon as practically possible) 

2. Complete the Suspected Child Abuse Reporting Form (SS-8572) and make a copy for your 
records  

3. Within 36 hours of receiving the information, submit the Form SS-8572 in person or via fax to 
any police, sheriff or county welfare department (i.e., San Diego's Child Welfare Services) 

If you have questions about your responsibilities as a mandated reporter of child abuse or neglect, 
contact your supervisor. In the event your supervisor is not available, the Sheriff's Child Abuse Unit is 
available to provide guidance (858-974-2310, Monday-Friday, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.). 
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 Elder and Dependent Adult Abuse and/or Neglect Reporting 

If you observe a crime in progress, report it immediately to a sworn department member or call 911.  

All incidents or suspected incidents of elder or dependent adult abuse and/or neglect that are observed 
by, or reported to, Professional Staff in their capacity as a Sheriff's Department employee or within the 
scope of that employment, shall be reported immediately, or as soon as practically possible.  

A Suspected Dependent Adult/Elder Abuse Report (Form SOC-341 (3/15)) must also be completed 
within two working days and faxed or mailed to the local law enforcement agency or Sheriff's Elder 
Abuse Unit 858 974-2161. Complete all sections of the form to the best of your knowledge. Make and 
keep a copy of the form for your records. A sample of the form is attached to this training bulletin and is 
available on the Sheriff's Home Page  References and Resources  Resources  Mandated Reporter 
Elder/Dependent Adult Form. 

Steps to Reporting: 

1. Call the Adult Protective Services Hotline 800-510-2020 (this call must take place immediately, 
or as soon as practically possible) 

2. Complete the Suspected Dependent Adult/Elder Abuse Report Form (SOC-341 (3/15)) and make 
a copy for your records 

3. Within 2 working days, fax the SOC-341 to the local law enforcement agency or to Sheriff's Elder 
Abuse Unit 

If you have questions about your responsibilities as a mandated reporter of elder and dependent adult 
abuse and/or neglect, contact your supervisor. The Sheriff's Elder Abuse Unit is also available (858-974-
2322, Monday-Friday, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.). 

These are mandatory requirements and failure to comply is a misdemeanor crime. 

If two or more mandated reporters are present and have joint knowledge or reasonably suspect a 
"mandated reporting" situation exists, that reporting can be completed by a member of the team 
selected by mutual agreement. If any mandated reporter has knowledge that the chosen reporter has 
failed to report, they shall thereafter make the report.  

***By signing below you attest to reading and understanding the reporting requirements mentioned in this document.  Send 

signed document to Personnel MS 0-41*** 

_____________________________________________   

Print name    Employee ID#        

_____________________________________________  ______________ 

Signature       Date 

This training bulletin was written by Patty Aline, Professional Staff Training, with input from Lieutenant 
Jeff Duckworth and Lieutenant Kenneth Nelson.   


